Palmyra Planning Board

Meeting 
Date: 04/27/2021
I. Call to order – Chair Gary Beem called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.—flag salute
II. Roll call

Planning Board members present:  Gary Beem, Dave Leavitt, Maurice Temple, Corey Dow, and Billy Boulier
Selectmen present:  Vondell Dunphy, Herbert Bates

Diane White, Planning Board Secretary

Others present:  Leah Watkins, William Call
III.   Announcements - none
V. Process Land Use Permit Application
· Elizabeth Cookson – new home – Map 7, Lot 23-2 – Billy said the date of the deed recording should be changed to 7/31/2020 (entered as 7/31/2021).  
Discussion about nonconformities (setback from the North Gee Road and structure separation).  The existing mobile home and addition is 50 feet from the edge of the road and the new home will be placed in the same location. The nonconformity is grandfathered. Dave questioned whether this is a subdivision. Diane told him that the lot was split a very long time ago and does not fall under the subdivision rules. Billy questioned the requirement in the ordinance that structure separation be 50 feet. The existing garage is within 50 feet from where the home will be placed.  All other members of the board agree that this should not be an issue with a garage and feel that this rule is applicable for separation between dwellings.  Maurice said that this part of the ordinance needs review. Dave said that the ordinance allows for judgement and discretion. The 50 foot structure separation is not applicable.

Motion made by Billy that the application is complete—seconded by Dave.  All in favor 

Motion made by Billy to approve the permit and allow the nonconformity per the Zoning Ordinance art. X.  C.3.a. and with the condition that the replacement home be no closer to the road than the existing structure.  Seconded by Dave.  All in favor.
· Leah Watkins – addition – Map 8, Lot 4-25 – Billy questioned the date that the deed was recorded.  Application indicated 3/1/2021.  This should be changed to 02/23/2021.  The first application had incorrect setbacks; Leah corrected this (she measured again).   
Motion made by Dave to accept as complete—seconded by Billy.  All in favor.

Motion made by Dave to approve the permit—seconded by Billy.  All in favor.

· William Call – garage – Map 11, Lot 21 – This garage will be within 50 feet of the dwelling.  Dave made a motion for the Planning Board to interpret the setback requirements (for structure separations of 50 feet) as referring to other dwellings (not a garage).  Motion passed.
Motion made by Dave to accept as complete—seconded by Billy.  All in favor.

Motion made by Dave to approve the permit—seconded by Maurice.  All in favor.
IV.   Correspondence
· Billy – Hometown Healthcare correspondence – see attached report (Billy Boulier)
Billy said that the applicant has provided the incomplete items today. 
VI. Reports
· Secretary’s Report (04/13/2021) – Motion made by Gary to accept—seconded by Billy.  All in favor. 
VII. Old Business
· Windfall Lane (lot divisions) – Gary had asked about the divisions on Windfall Lane and if it is a subdivision.  Dave had done some research on what makes a subdivision? 3 lots within 5 years (after 1971).  
Priscilla Jones (Administrative Assistant) had checked this and said that the lots that were split had been split at least 5 years apart, so it does not fall under the rules for subdivisions and there is no violation.  
VIII. New Business - none 
IX. Adjournment – Motion made by Gary to adjourn—seconded by Dave.  Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted

Diane White

Secretary

NEXT MEETING
05/11/2021
